ADM Athletic Booster Club
Agenda w/Minutes

BOOSTER
CLUB

Feb. 19, 2023 @ 6PM

A. Call to Order:

a. January meeting minutes were approved and posted online.

b. Officers Attendance: 4 /4

X | Ryan Case President X | Carl Duffy Treasurer
X | Gretchen Rickert Vice President X | Kelly Shull Secretary
c. Sport Reps Attendance: 20/33
X | Jeremy Brancheau Jill Monta
B Basketball (Boys) . Basketball (Girls)
X | Kelly Shull Scott Straka
Ben Madi X | Britt Roord
=L ? on Baseball i .ney ooree Cheerleading
X | Matt Siefken Danielle Akey
X | Shannon Lee Cross Country Megan Schwalen Cross Country
(Boys) Amy Piepmeier (Girls)
Valerie Sutton Adam Doll
Dance Football
Melissa Dohlman X | Ann Heitz
X | Melissa Korell X | Amanda Gardiner
! Golf (Boys) : Golf (Girls)
Chris Garton
X | Michaela Freiermuth X | Ryan Case
— Soccer (Boys) Y - Soccer (Girls)
Nikki Grove X | TyKirk
X | J Smith X| JimM
ory Smi Softball im Morse Stren.gfh8.c
X | Erin Morse Conditioning
Lynn Royer X | Cristin Kreifels
Y - Y Track (Boys) = : Track (Girls)
X | Melisha Rynearson X | Anne Crannell
X|S Smith X | Michelle Siefk
can om! Wrestling [chee oletken Volleyball
X | Mike Sutter Kathy Grossman

d. Introductions of new reps

i. Mike Sutter - wrestling: Mike introduced himself and his family. He has four kids, the
oldest is a freshman, they participate in multiple sports including wrestling.

ii. Scott Straka - girls basketball: Scott was not available, we’ll introduce him next time.

iii. Michaela and Nikki will be stepping down as boys soccer reps at the end of the season,
as both of their boys are seniors. They have identified two new reps to replace them
who will be joining us soon.




B. Committee Reports

a.

b.

C.

d.

Athletics Report — Rod Wiebers, Activities Director
i. Winter season sports are wrapping up
® Boys wrestling State was this weekend. ADM sent two wrestlers to state, Jake
Alexander and Aiden Flora.
® Girls wrestling State tournament was held in lowa City the first weekend in
February. From ADM Addie Herrick and Aleah Johnston went to state. We had six
girls from ADM participate in wrestling this season. The Raccoon River Girls
Wrestling program went very well, and will continue next year.
Girls basketball completed their season Saturday night at Ballard.
Boys basketball plays Denison-Schleswig Monday night at home for the first
round of districts. Reminder tickets must be purchased online.
ii. Spring Sports:
e Track starts tomorrow, 2/20, for boys and girls.
e Golf and Soccer’s first practice is March 13.
iii. Volunteers are needed to help run track meets, contact Rod for details.
iv. Multiple middle school baseball coaching positions still need to be filled.
v. ADM'’s Cheerleaders are performing at the boys state tournament.
vi. The Activities Department is looking for people interested in taking photos at events for
social media and school promotions.

Financial - Carl Duffy
i. Gambling License : Update from the state indicated we should get our license in the next
week. The license is valid for two years, but the renewal process should be a lot easier.
ii. We’ve paid the school for all coaches requests that have been purchased.

Apparel - Gretchen Rickert
i. Last Friday’s teacher apparel table was successful, taking in a little over $1,000 in cash.
ii. Planning for another online order after spring break. Looking into potentially trying out a
new company again.

Business Membership - Ryan Case
i. There are no new developments on business memberships at this time.

C. New Items / Open Discussion

a.

Basketball Tournament Recap (Ryan)

This year’s tournament raised over $10,000 which is more than previous years. This was
partially due to increasing admission costs. Also the boys tournament was filled and the
girls tournament was only two teams short of filling up. This also included paying for a
reffing service, which we haven’t before. Everything went smoothly, thank you to all who
gym marshaled!



b. Summer Event Planning (Gretchen)
i. Golf tournament - We have a contract offer for the third Friday of June at Raccoon
River golf course, which is when we’ve always held the tournament. However, they
have increased prices for golf from $45 to $55, so we need to confirm this is still a
profitable event we want to host there. If anyone is willing to serve on the
planning committee contact Gretchen.
® Another suggestion for raising money perhaps instead of the golf
tournament is the “Kids Club” idea that DCG does. We are going to meet
with them to find out more about how they run theirs.

ii. Sweet Corn Festival - Sign up for Sweet Corn vendor sites open up March 1st.
Sales have been profitable in the past, so we will plan on doing this again.

c. Coaches requests - We have paid the school about $21,000 for coach request purchases,
leaving about $75,000 unpaid. So far we are $460 under budgeted amounts.

d. March Meeting : The March meeting falls at the end of spring break, and we don’t
foresee anything coming up that requires us to meet. Therefore, Jeremey Brancheu
motioned to cancel our March meeting. Ann Heitz second the motion.

e. Officer Vote (Ryan) - 31 Reps voted via the online survey Ryan sent out. Results were:
i. Matt Siefken to move into Secretary position: 30 yes, 1 no
ii. Kelly Shull to move into President position: 30 yes, 1 no

Ryan will continue as president until June and provide support through transition.

D. Meeting Adjourns

a. 6:29PM: Michaela Freiermuth motioned to adjourn, Ann Heitz second.

b. Next meeting: Sunday, April 16th @ 6:00 PM



